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Schools Forum  
 

18 June 2020  
 

Agenda Item 3d  
 

DSG FINANCIAL MONITORING REPORT PERIOD 2 2020/21 
 

Purpose of the Report 
 
1. The purpose of this report is to provide the Schools Forum with a summary of the Dedicated 

Schools Grants (DSG) financial position for the current financial year. 
 
Information and Advice 
 
2. The DSG is a ring fenced grant that is paid to Local Authorities specifically to be used in 

support of the schools budget. For 2020/21 NCC’s total DSG is £643.898m. £580.649m of the 
grant has been allocated to the Individual Schools Budget (ISB) which is delegated to schools, 
academies and Private, Voluntary and Independent (PVIs). The remaining £63.248m (Non-
ISB) is held centrally by NCC and used to support children and young people in schools and 
other forms of education. 

 
Forecast Outturn 2020/21 
 
3. At period 2 the DSG is forecasting an overspend of £1.644m. A summary of the variances by 

funding block is included in the report. 
 

 
 
Explanation of Significant Under and Overspends 
 
4. High Needs Block £1.4m overspend 
 

The high needs block is reporting a forecast £1.4m overspend, the major contributing 
variances are as follows: 

• The independent non maintained schools and alternative provision with an EHC is 
predicting an overspend of £1.5m. This is based upon numbers currently on roll and 
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projected growth.  It also includes the possible continuation in Alternative Provision for 
a number of CYP, post 16, due to missed education during the Covid-19 pandemic. 

• The overspend is offset by underspends in the inclusion services, due to vacant posts 
and the delay in setting up the Special School Hub which has been further exacerbated 
by the Covid-19 pandemic. 

 

 
 
5. Central School Services Block £0.3m overspend 

 
The Central School Services Block (CSSB) is currently underfunded due a larger reduction 
being made to the ESFA funding in 2020/21 than initially expected. For the current financial 
year this shortfall will be a challenge to contain within the overall CSSB and will result in an 
overspend.  Further work will be undertaken by the local authority to consider how this and 
future reductions can be addressed in future years. 

 
Use of the Schools (Non-ISB) Reserve  
 
6. The accumulated Schools (Non-ISB) Reserve was £5.709m at the beginning of 2020/21. 

 
7. Schools Forum have been asked to agree a carry forward of £0.686m of underspends from 

2019/20 to support services in 2020/21. 
 

8. Nottinghamshire’s funding for the CSSB has been calculated incorrectly for 2018/19 and 
2019/20 resulting in an overpayment of £241,082.  This was due to the treatment of the 
Copyright Licence as part of the historic spend which was incorrect.  This will be recovered by 
the ESFA during 2020/21 and will need to be met from the Non-ISB reserve. 
 

9. Based on the net effect of the in-year variances detailed in this report, there is currently a 
projected surplus of £4.805m on the un-ringfenced Schools (non-ISB) Reserve for 2020/21. 
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RECOMMENDATION 
 

1. That the Schools Forum notes the content of the report. 
 
Mark Needham 
Finance Business Partner – Children & Families 
Chief Executive’s Department 
T: 0115 977 3022 
E: mark.needham@nottscc.gov.uk  
 


